
 

 

Friday 10th January 2025 

 

Dear parents and carers, 

At the end of the first week of the new calendar year, I want to share images from Oasis Orphanage 
in Uganda. Together we raised £3000 to support the children at the orphanage. The funds have been 
used to purchase much needed food, bedding and mosquito nets, alongside Christmas gifts for each 
child. Thank you for your generosity in supporting our ongoing charitable work. It really does make a 
difference to the lives of these children. 

 

In assembly at the start of term I spoke about our collective commitment to delivering high quality 
education for all pupils and reminded them of their responsibility to be their personal best. I 
challenged pupils to view the new year as an opportunity to reset their habits, focusing on being 
punctual at all times and prepared for learning on a daily basis. In order to support with this, please 
can you ensure that pupils are allowing adequate time in the morning to arrive to school by 8.20am 
ready for lessons at 8.30am. 

I would like to remind parents and carers of key events in our School Calendar this term: 

· Year 11 Parents’ Evening: 23rd January 3.30pm-6.30pm 

· Year 10 Parents’ Evening: 30th January 3.30pm-6.30pm 

· School Show Sister Act Jr: 11th-13th February 

Finally, I would like to remind parents that pupils must wear their standard school shoes from 
Monday 13th January as we expect the weather conditions to improve over the weekend. 

As always, thank you for all your support in starting the term off well and for all you do to work with 
us so that your child flourishes, thrives and succeeds in life. 

Yours faithfully 

Heather Clare 
Deputy Headteacher 

 


